
The Poor’s Land Charity:  April 2025 

We are delighted to welcome Rachel Fogg as Correspondent to the Poors Land Charity Great 

Gransden. Rachel brings a level of organisation and efficiency to the role that we have been lacking 

of late and the Trustees would like to thank her for this.  

There have been few new requests for financial assistance this year and winter fuel payments 

continue for those that need it. 

There was one Trustee meeting held by Zoom with the financial advisers on 24th April 2025.  

At this meeting the following points were discussed: 

• The charity has been in existence since the 1600s and is expected to continue to exist in 

perpetuity. While it is very important that the trustees consider the immediate 

requirements, the funds are intended to remain invested to meet the longer term needs 

• the trustees confirmed the details of the financial background summary, classes of 

beneficiary and the investment background.  The risk profile is RP4 ‘income’.   

• Our financial adviser spoke about the trustees having an investment policy document which 

should be signed by the trustees and reviewed on an annual basis.   This protects the 

trustees from being accused of mis-managing funds.  The draft prepared by him was agreed 

and signed, subject to amendments relating to the class of beneficiary and the length of time 

served by the trustees, there being a maximum tenure of 9 years.   

• The charity has a moderate risk strategy, with a higher percentage in equities – keeping an 

eye on income levels whilst growing capital to keep in line with inflation.   

• He took the trustees through the Asset Allocation and Performance Summary including the 

benchmark comparison and provided an investment update.  The fund at present stands at 

31st March 2024 at £451,985.00 with an estimated income of £12,202 and expenditure of 

£11,339.  

 

 

 


